
Eric Ayto (address inside front cover) would like to know
if any member has any reference to a nineteenth century
pipemaker by the name of William Greenwood and the
name of an Inn or Pub or whatever with the name of
'Lower Nags Head'. He hasa pipe made from a mould
belonging to Gordon Pollock of John Pollock and Company
with these names embossed on the stem and a nag's head
on each side of the bowl. According to Gordon Pollock
the mould was probably purchased from the original
maker by his father and is therefore as interested as
Eric in finding out more concerning 'these two names.

John Wood of 18 Park Road, Sherington, Bucks., MK16
9PG writes:
This clay bowl (Fig. 23) was found underwater in Malta.
Similar examples come from underwater sites in Jamaica,
France, the Scilly Isles, and from land sites in Virginia,
Tunisia, Turkey, and the Sudan. Although not common in
England this type of pipe had a wide circulation during
the 16th - 18th centuries and I wonder if any members
could provide further information about their origin and
distribution.
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Be Seeks Elfin Pipes

•

When David Atkinson, 16, began
to search on waste ground in
Battersea Park for clay pipes,
the park keepers told him:
• Clear off - this is a Festival of
Britain siiie,"

But yesterday David, whose home
is in Steyning, Sussex, was back
again, searching for trophies for
his clay pipe museum - for elfin
and fairy bowls and other types.

In his pocket was a letter from
the chief officer of London's
Parks Department, giving him
permission to search. David
found a pipe of Crom well's days,
a 1720 relic and a 2-ft long
churchwarden ...

And 864 broken pieces of fairy
bowls, too, which he will scrub
clean, glue together and put in
his collection.

He found records that the waste
ground was a dumping ground for
mud dug up when the East India
Dock was built. Perhaps that is
why it is so rich in the relics he
seeks.

Next week David will dig in
Thurloe-square, Kensington,
where he believes there are
more clay pipes.

Dtniid-uutui some of his collection

David Atkinson has sent us this newspaper article about
his early days of clay pipe collecting. He tells us that
the pipes found at the site in Battersea Park 'were
extraordinarily interesting - three John Hunt bowls from
Bristol for instance - and many others of great interest'.
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